

St. John the Baptist Church

St. Mary Church - Clearmont St. Hubert Church - Kaycee

Office and Rectory

532 North Lobban Avenue Buffalo, Wyoming 82834 307-684-7268

Website: www.sjbc-buffalo.com

Sermon link – https://soundcloud.com/st-

johns-1

Email:

St. John's: sjbc532@gmail.com
Fr. Pete: frpete307@gmail.com
Mary Ann: sjbc532@gmail.com

Carol Gagliano: gagliano.carol@gmail.com

St. John the Baptist Church

Saturday 5:00 PM Sunday 8:00 &10:00 AM Daily Mass T - F 8:00 AM Holy Days
Anticipatory 6:00 PM

Anticipatory 6:00 PM Day of... 7:00 AM

St. Mary Church, Clearmont

2nd & 4th Sunday 12:30pm

St. Hubert Church, Kaycee

1st & 3rd Sunday 2:00pm **Confessions** Saturday 11:00am

Saturday after 5pm Mass

By Appointment

Parish Staff

Pastor	Fr. Pete Johnson	684-7268
Parish Administrator	Mary Ann Cummins	684-7268
CCW Leaders	Lori Zink	620-5113
Finance Council Chair	Steve Reimann	684-7439
Janitor	Mick Camino	217-1575
K of C Grand Knight	Jason Sutton	217-0468
Choir Director	Mary Finney	278-0137
Organist	Judi Semroska	684-2171
Parish Council Chair	Mike Ihnat	684-7698
Religious Education	Carol Gagliano	684-7217
Trustees	Jean Urruty	684-7093
	Phil Gonzales	684-5920

Religious Education / Meeting

Sunday, April 15 – 11am Youth group Monday, April 16 – 7pm Dr. Mary Neal at Bomber Mountain

Wednesday, April 18 – 3:45pm & 7pm CCD Saturday, April 21 – Senior Center Volunteer lunch Sunday, April 22 – 11:15am Youth group Saturday-Sunday Masses, April 28-29 – CCW Pie Sale after Masses for Mary's Fund donation Baptisms – Please call Fr. Pete

Marriage – Planning and preparation 6 months in advance

Prayer line Requests – Patty Myers, 684-9381 or Jan Edgcomb – impe@wyoming.com

Rosary Guild – Thursdays at 8:30am to 10am; call 307-660-4936 for meeting place

Sacrament of the Sick – After first Sunday Masses or call the Parish Office

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER

April 15, 2018

Altar Assisters:

SATURDAY, April 21, 8pm

Lector: Keith Leppert

EM: Mary Smith, Dennis Lawrence Altar Servers: Kieran/Asher Murray

SUNDAY, April 22, 8am Lector: Rick Smithers

EM: Volunteers

Altar Servers: Ben/Bryce Camino, Tye Tanachion

SUNDAY, April 22, 10am

Lector: Volunteer EM: Cece Ihnat

Altar Servers: Carter Zink, Adam Belus Homebound Ministry, Friday, April 20

Valerie Spanos

COLLECTIONS FOR WEEK April 8, 2018

St. John's	\$ 5,592.00	YTD \$	162,196.03
St. Mary's	\$ 15.00	YTD \$	3,718.15
St. Hubert's	\$ 40.00	YTD \$	3,892.50
Poor Donations	\$ 275.00		

Online Donations \$ 1079.60

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK:

Mon.	04.16	8:00 a.m.	No Mass
Tue.	04.17	8:00 a.m.	Fr. Larry's intention
Wed.	04.18	8:00 a.m.	Fr. Larry's intention
Thu.	04.19	8:00 a.m.	Fr. Larry's intention
Fri.	04.20	8:00 a.m.	Fr. Larry's intention
		8:30 a.m.	Adoration until 9:30
			a.m.
Sat.	04.21	5:00 p.m.	Fr. Larry's intention
Sun.	04.22	8:00 a.m.	Fr. Larry's intention
	•	10:00 a.m.	for the people

READINGS FOR THE WEEK:

Mon-Acts of the Apostles 6:8-15; Gospel: John 6:22-29 Tue-Acts of the Apostles 7:51—8:1a; Gospel: John 6:30-35

Wed-Acts of the Apostles 8:1b-8; Gospel: John 6:35-40 Thu-Acts of the Apostles 8:26-40; Gospel: John 6:44-51 Fri-Acts of the Apostles 9:1-20; Gospel: John 6:52-59 Sat-Acts of the Apostles 9:31-42; Gospel: John 6:60-69

FR. PETE:

Welcome Deacon Mike Leman!

Deacon Leman is our Legislative
Liaison to the Wyoming Legislature.
He will speak this weekend on the
importance of the "Living and Giving
in Christ" campaign. He will also be
available after the Sunday Masses to
discuss any issues you may have over
coffee and donuts.

Many thanks for all the prayers, get well cards, and food. They mean a great deal.

I never had major surgery before and have experienced firsthand just how draining it is on one's energy level. I am surprised, and frankly annoyed, with how easily I get tired, again something I have never experienced before. I said a private Mass last Sunday for the parishes and though I managed to get through it, it was not without having to take some "breaks". I now understand why my surgeon has said that I will not be ready to resume my "normal" routine for at least three weeks, more likely four.

The surgery went very well, and the physical therapy is progressing. Some days are better than others. I am actually beginning to walk now and being encouraged to do so. I was able to walk to the barber shop and back, the first time I took such a walk in nearly three years. The walking is "hesitant" and slow as I have to re-learn how to walk properly, reminding myself of where to place my foot, how to turn my foot, and the proper motions I need to make with my leg. I feel like a toddler!

Many thanks to Fr. Larry Bailey for covering for me. I visited with Jim Hicks last Sunday over coffee and donuts and he said he was so pleased with Fr. Larry. I looked at him and said, "Knock it off Hicks. You just like his short sermons so you can get out of Mass sooner! Enjoy it while you can."

Seriously...Fr. Larry is a good friend and a good priest. Each priest has his own style and I hope you are enjoying Fr. Larry's ministry.

There is a possibility that if other plans do not work for coverage for my second surgery in July, Fr. Larry might be able to come out again.

My apologies to the Finance Council and Parish Council. I am unable to meet with you this month. If, however, you wish to meet and discuss issues that you consider important I encourage you to do so and have a representative let me know what you have discussed.

First Confession is on Saturday, May 5 at 9:00 a.m. Parents...if your child was not baptized in this parish please make sure that you get a copy of your child's baptismal record to Carol.....
ASAP. *No proof of baptism, no other Sacraments, no exception.*

First Holy Communion is on Sunday, May 6, at the 10:00 a.m. Mass. The Knights of Columbus will provide a celebratory breakfast afterwards.

ATTENTION ALL GRADUATING HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS! Application for the James & Matilda Goar Scholarship Program, administered by the Holy Name School Foundation, are available in the back of the church. The Scholarship is \$4000 per year, up to five years, for a total of \$20,000. The scholarship is available only to Johnson and Sheridan County residents, and is based on economic need, scholastic achievement and involvement in parish and community activities. All applications must be received by May 7, 2018 to the Holy Name School Foundation at PO Box 6611, Sheridan, WY 82801. For further information, please contact Dr. Pat Meehan at 674-7339 or John Rotellini at 752-2742.

BREAD OF LIFE food pantry has received a commissioner's hunting license which is being raffled. 200 tickets available for \$100. Drawing will be April 23 at 1:30pm at the Mansion House in Buffalo. Also included is a contribution of \$350 for processing. Online access is www.breadoflifebuffalo.com or contact Jean Vignaroli, 684-2562.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION by the Senior Center for everyone who has volunteered this past year (especially Meals on Wheels for us) is a luncheon on Saturday, April 21. Doors open at 11:30am. Lunch of beef brisket, au jus, horseradish, garlic mashed potatoes, salads, green beans, rolls and *Desserts by Shelby* is served at 12 noon. The theme is BOB HOPE USO SHOW. RSVP immediately!!

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS) is June 4-7 at our parish hall. Sign-up sheets to go home soon.

NEEDED for VBS are long pieces of carboard and wood; like plywood or 1x2's, etc. (think trees). Also, old 5-gallon buckets you don't want returned. Call Carol Gagliano, 684-5751 or bring to CCD on Wednesday.

ccw ladies are baking pies! We will sell pies after all the Masses the weekend of April 28 & 29 for \$10 each The proceeds will go to Mary's Fund which is for a 3rd world country ... this year the *Sudan Relief Fund in North Africa* to benefit 3 programs: Street Girls Project, an Orphanage, and a Nurse Training Facility.



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

scholarship forms available in the church entrance on the book shelf.

Deadline is May 8, 2018. Call Gene
Baehler, 684-9632 or 620-5066 with questions. Buffalo, Kaycee & Clearmont Seniors welcome to apply.

Traveling? Would you consider taking rosaries made by our Rosary Group to the priest in the church that might need them, i.e. foreign travel, travel to a poor area. Contact Mary Blaine, 307-660-4936.

